January 8, 2002

Christopher Wendell, Theatre~Intime

Absent: Ballet Folklorico, BodyHype, Naacho, One Hope, Mimes, Shakespeare Company, Quipfire, Raks Odalisque, Stripes, Sympoh, Wym'on Stage

I.  Next meeting is Tuesday, January 22 at 6pm.  Chris Wendell will lead.

II.  By now all groups should have received an interdepartmental invoice for $30 to cover the cost of the September Prince Ad that PAC placed.

III.  The Arts Alive Program to bring the children of victims on the September 11th attacks to NYC's cultural institutions and events will be starting soon.  Several members of PAC are involved in this University-wide post-September 11th program.

IV.  185 Nassau Street announces three new programs aimed at PAC groups.

First, trips to ABC (Anything But Costumes) in Northern Jersey will be made by Robert Rutt at 185 on Tuesday mornings.  If you have items that need to be dropped off or picked up at ABC, please contact Robert at least 12 days in advance of the Tuesday you would like to go.  Someone from your group will have to accompany him to ABC if you are bringing back heavy objects such as tables, couches, chairs, etc.  There is no fee for this program.

Second, 185 has begun to rent student groups theatrical equipment that is often needed for our show.  They offer a theatrical lighting package that includes up to six booms, 24 units (12 lekos, 12 pars), and either a two-scene pre-set board or a computerized Express lighting board.  The rental cost will range from about $300 to about $1000, depending on the amount of items needed.  Bulbs, cableing, safty chains, etc. as well as delivery and pick up are included in this price.  The reason for the costs is to provide for maitenance and upkeep of the units.  Requests for renting the equipment must be made AT LEAST 3 weeks prior to the day you want the equipment to arrive.

Thrid, 185 has opened their scene shop to student group users on a limited basis.  The shop will be available on Saturdays and must be reserved at least 12 days in advance.  The shop will not stock wood, paint or other items; part of your reservation request must include a supply list which 185 will purchase for you and then charge to your group's 541 account.  In addition, each group will need to fill out an eligibility form that states who the treasurer of the group is, which people are authorized to charge supplies to their accout, and what the maximum spending power that the group will have at the 185 shop.  Also, there is NO STORAGE at 185, which means that you will need to load the items that you build out to another location once you have completed them.

The final written policies and procedures are being developed by Darryl Waskow and a PAC sub-committee of Chris Wendell, Mike Ritter, and Leslie Pinney.  They should be developed by February 1, though the programs are all up and running as of now.

V.  Bring your calendars to the first PAC meeting of February.  We will be schedule all the PAC meetings for the spring semester on that date. 

VI.  Amanda will follow up with Dean Dunne about the status of two accounting programs that have been pending for over a year now.  The first is a program to authorize credit cards for student groups that draw directly on our 541 accounts.  The second is a program to set up volume discounts with vendors used by multiple groups on a regular basis (Kinko's, Pequod, Home Depot, etc.).  Discussion indicated that the credit card program was of much greater interest to the groups than the discount program.

VII.  Some issues related to the scheduling of the Frist Theater were discussed at length at the meeting.  AASA and the Consortium of International Students attempted to reserve the Frist Theater during mid April in order to hold a celebration of cultural arts.  They succeeded in securing a reservation even though DiSiac had already reserved the theater during the PAC reservations process, which precedes general student group reservations.  The situation has been resolved for this year, but it lead to a discussion of PAC's role in the Frist theater reservations process.  Below are some summary points:

    - The order of reservations taken for the Frist theater is as follows: PAC groups, United Film Organization (UFO), other registered student groups. In order for PAC groups to qualify for their first priority status, they must request their dates through the Performing Arts Council.

    - For the 2002/2003 academic year, PAC has already submitted preliminary date requests for the theater with Frist.  We are requested by Frist to solidify which group will perform on which date by May 1, 2002.

    - Once the May 1 deadline is passed, UFO will be scheduled, and then all student groups (including PAC groups) will be able to make requests for the theater on a first come, first served basis.

    - After May 1, if a PAC group cancels a reservation it must either be filled by another PAC group (such as this December when Wym'on Stage forfeited their weekend to Stripes/Muse) or else returned to the Frist reservations office.  PAC may not grant canceled reservations to non-PAC groups, as the reservation is not property, but a contract.

    - PAC is strongly advised NOT to over-request weekends during their priority reservations period, so as to avoid having many cancellations. Abuse of this privledge could result in cancellation of our priority rights.

VIII.  Given the growing importance of being a recognized PAC group, in terms of Frist scheduling, collective barganing/lobbying, etc., PAC has decided to create a formal statement of what constitutes a PAC group.  The statement will be published on the PAC website and organizations that feel they adhere to the statement may submit application to become part of PAC. A sub-committee consisting of one member from each class was appointed in order to draft the formal statement.  They will report back to PAC on their progress at a future meeting.

IX.  Questions were raised about the status of sending requests to President Tilghman for action items related to the performing arts.  Ali Baur was working on this, but the whether the list was ever sent remains unclear.

X.  Discussion continued on a recent agenda item relating to Dance Space reservation procedures.  The specific venues of concern are the Dillon Dance Studio and the Wilson College Dance studio.  In the former, the question of Ballroom Dance's dominance of the space need to be raised, given the number of other dance groups on this campus and the dearth of spaces. In the case of both spaces, the question of notification of ALL groups that might be interested in reserving the space remains open.  It seems that a meeting was held by Eric Stein to organize reservations of the Dillon dance studio without contacting all the PAC dance groups.  Kathy Lee will be following up with Mr. Setlock, Mr. Stein, and Dean Dunne about this chronic problem.  Becca Lemme also expressed interest in working on this issue at a previous meeting.

XI.  Contact has trickled off about PAC's role is the architectural planning of the 6th Residential College.  Chris Wendell will investigate the status and what role PAC could play in ensuring adequate attention is given to the concerns of performing arts constituencies during the planning process.

XII.  It came to PAC's attention that since the Provost's Review of the performing arts at Princeton was released, there have been major personel changes in the Office of the Provost.  Given that, PAC has decided to re-submit the findings of that report to the new personel and call on them to consider the recommendations of the outside consultant hired to complete that report.  Ben Markham will organize the re-submission of the report on or about February 1.

XIII.  Paul Breitmann has asked to speak to PAC at our first February meeting to discuss an upcoming change in the administration of Richardson Auditorium.  It appears that, as of July 1, Richardson will be under the administrative control of the Frist Campus Center.  PAC should expect a more flexible reservations policy regarding student group usage (though NOT similar to the Frist Theater system), cheaper (but not free) rental rates, more staff and greater efficiency at the auditorium, and an earlier scheduling cycle (beginning in December/January, rather than April).  Further details will be available in February.  ALL GROUPS ARE STRONGLY ENCOURAGED TO ATTEND THIS MEETING!!!!

XIV.  PAC will need a new webmaster at the end of this spring.  If anyone in your group (preferably someone who will be a Sophomore or Junior next year) is skilled in this area, please let Cliff Sofield, our current webmaster, know in the next month or two.

XV.  The meeting was adjourned.
